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Professional Development
Thursday, June 17, 2010, Molly Bowen, Title I Coordinator/RtI Interventionist, Nicole Davis, RtI Committee Member/3rd Grade Teacher, and Kim Simpson, Principal attended a Common Core Standards & Formative Assessment in Lexington hosted by KASC.
Nicole Davis, RtI Committee Member/3rd Grade Teacher, Donna Calhoun, 1st/2nd Grade Teacher, and Kelly Widener , 4th Grade Teacher attended the annual MAP Conference at NKU on Tuesday, June 22, 2010.

NKCES hosted a five (5) day MARS (Multi-sensory Approach to Reading Strategies) workshop.  Donna Calhoun, 1st/2nd Grade Teacher and Chelsea Boggs, 1st/2nd Grade Teacher attended all five days of the workshop.
Site-based council members: Kendra Abner, Angie Boyers, Molly Bowen, Ken Schutte, Missy Beiting, Michelle Carter, and Kim Simpson completed their required SBDM Training on Monday, June 28, 2010.  Melissa Herald will complete her training requirements on August 9, 2010. 

On July 8 & 9, 2010, Molly Bowen, Title I Coordinator/RtI Interventionist, Nicole Davis, RtI Committee Member/3rd Grade Teacher, and Kim Simpson, Principal will be attending the “Leading Professional Development in Formative Assessment” seminar in Lexington.  The two day seminar is hosted by the Ky Office of Leadership and School Improvement.
Family Resource and Youth Services Center (FRYSC)

FRYSC funding was lower that Rob Sanders, FRYSC Director, had anticipated (current funding-$207/per child, anticipated-$193/per child, actual 189/per child). And, because of the budget cut Shiloh Schweitzer, FRYSC Assistant, will be stationed at Southgate School four (4) days a week instead of the anticipated five (5).
Rob Sanders, FRYSC Director, has secured funding for an America Corp Literacy Worker to be at Southgate School two days a week during the 2010-2011 school year. 
The Dental Van was scheduled to be at Southgate this summer, however, Rob Sanders, FRYSC Director, informed me they have been shut down for most of the summer because of Medicaid Certification issues.

Student Recognitions & Achievement
Nothing to report at this time.

SBDM Council 
Council held its monthly meeting on Tuesday, June 22, 2010.  Council reviewed the Principal’s Report presented to the Board on Thursday, June 10, 2010.  Council reviewed and discussed the MUNIS report, nothing new was reported from FRYSC or Council Members.  Ken Schutte presented information that was prepared by Lion’s Pride President Therese Paul regarding changes for the 2010-2011 extracurricular programs and fundraising activities.  Council discussed and conducted the first reading of the 2010-2011 CDIP.  Council simonized SBDM binders so all council members had updated information and the two new council members, Molly Bowen and Michelle Carter, will have updated policies and by-laws when they join council in July.  A discussion of the CDIP and approval of the April minutes followed.  A motion was made to extend the meeting and Mr. Palm, Superintendent, provided school updates and Sharyl Iden, Nurse/DTC, requested council revisit the 2010-2011 facility plan.
A special site-based meeting was held on Wednesday, June 30, 2010 to have the second reading of the CDIP, update the Discipline Code of Conduct, and Student Handbook.
Community Involvement

Nothing to report at this time.
School-Wide Programs & Upcoming Events
Angie Boyers, Library/Medial Specialists, has providing a Summer Reading Program every Tuesday from 8:00 – 10:00 a.m. for students wishing to read and complete Reading Counts tests.
On Monday, June 21, 2010 the Cincinnati Museum Center conducted an outreach program at Southgate School.  The program focused on cultural diversity and the children learned about Mexican, Peruvian, and Chinese customs and traditions.
On Thursday, July 1, 2010 the Cincinnati Museum Center conducted an outreach program at Southgate School.  The program focused on science and the children learned about gravity, magnetism, energy and motion, and much more.

The Mad Science Program will be coming to Southgate on July 27th, 28th, 29th, and 30th to conduct a one-hour science camp each of the four days. 
